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                     TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

MOZAMBIQUE—NEW HOPE CHURCH 

I have been looking forward to writing this month’s 
newsletter about what God is doing with the giving 
from the folks at New Hope Church in Palm Harbor, 
Florida. This offering was earmarked to help Pastor 
Samuel Mtaula in Tete, Mozambique, Africa. What a 
blessing to play a part in God’s grand plan for Mozam-
bique and the surrounding countries! As I look back at 
how this all came about, I can clearly see the hand of 
God at work. At the time, however, I had no idea what 
was in store or how God would put things together.   
  
This all began when I was in Malawi and having 
breakfast in the hotel dining room where I was staying. 
There was only one other man in the room at the time, 
a man from Malawi that I had never met. The Holy 
Spirit told me to introduce myself to him and ask if I 
could join him for breakfast. We exchanged info about 
what had brought each of us to Blantyre. After I shared 
that I was a missionary there helping to start a Bible 
training center, he got all excited as he had a brother in 
Mozambique who was a pastor. He thought his brother 
would be interested in our CTC program. It was only a 
few days after that breakfast meeting that Priest Evan-
gelist Samuel Mtaula contacted me by email and invit-
ed me to Mozambique.   
  
As we began to correspond, I asked Stephen Tambuli, 
our Malawi director, to make a trip there to see what 
was needed. Stephen reported that the congregation 
was in a church made of black plastic material, the 
kind that’s used for garbage bags. When I saw the pho-
tos, I was deeply touched that people would attend 
such a facility and sit in the dirt to hear the gospel. 
Pastor Samuel asked me if I could help them with the 
children’s ministry. New Hope Church’s children re-
sponded with a love offering to help them get started.   
  
Later, when God spoke to me about helping to build at 
least nine churches in 2018, I knew that Mozambique 
would be one of them. After God had miraculously 
supplied the money for the churches, I made a trip with 
Stephen Tambuli to Tete, Mozambique. There I would 
meet Pastor Samuel and give him some money and the 
plans for a new church building. The plans called for a 
60’ x 30’ building made of brick with a sheet metal 
roof and cement floor; it would be quite a nice build-

ing and one they already had land to put it on. Four of us 
men stood on the property and released God to have His 
way on the property and in the church. 
  
A few weeks later, Pastor Samuel emailed me saying 
that as much as he appreciated the gift and encourage-
ment, he was feeling that the plans we had given him 
were not what God wanted him to do. He went on to say 
that his church was growing fast and that he expected 
they could have well over 1000 people by Christmas 
2018 if they had adequate space. He asked for my per-
mission to believe God for a much larger facility and to 
use the money we provided as seed to get them started.   
  
I had no idea of the size of the building he had envi-
sioned until recently when he sent me some photos of 
the brick outline of the building and a video to ask peo-
ple to help them complete the project. I am going to try 
to share that video with you as best I can. I have gone 
through the video, made a script from Pastor Samuel’s 
words, and periodically taken “screen shots” from the 
video to put with his words. Prayerfully, you will get the 
idea as you read along with the photos.   
  
“Receive my greetings in the mighty name of Jesus 
Christ our Lord and Savior. I want to share with you the 
time that I have been with the Lord. It is very, very im-
portant and very won-
derful. I started with 
God in the house where 
I was staying. I went 
outside after I sold my 
car to start this minis-
try. I started in this 

place for 
almost 
one year, 
praying.   
 
After that, 
God con-
tinued to 
bless and 
we 

changed the building. As you can see, the first building 
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to let people 
know that God 
exists. When we 
preach the gos-
pel, people learn 
to love one an-
other, and even-
tually we will 
have peace.   

 We need people who can be touched, and together we 
can manage, but us alone we cannot. So we are asking 
you by the grace of God; even the smallest amount of 
money that you can give for the construction of this 
building can make a difference. Let it be mentioned that 
any amount of money, any type of assistance that you 

are going to help for the completion of this big project, 
this house of God, this spiritual center, will be where a 
lot of people come from different countries to receive 
salvation, to hear the Word of God, to hear the Word of 
Truth that will set them free. Thank you for the help, 
and God bless you in Jesus’ mighty name.”   
I am planning a trip to Mozambique in March. If you would 
like to help Pastor Samuel, please mark your gift 
“Mozambique.”  I have been at home more than normal due 
to the baby, mom’s health, and many hours working on the 
online version of CTC. Hopefully, the online version should 
be operational in English before I travel.  

I want to update you on the “Myanmar Miracle” project.  We 
are releasing God to help us raise $25,000 to train 10 pastors 
in this Buddhist country.  So far we have received $2600; 
thank you Jesus & those who have given.  Here are two good 
investments that you can make in missions.  Please ask the 
Lord what you can do. Thank you for standing with us and 
know we earnestly need your financial help and prayers!  

TOGETHER WE’RE MAKING A DIFFERENCE! 

was made of 
plastic papers, 
and after that, we 
changed into this 
building made of 
“mats.” (This is 

the present 
building 
which is in 
the front 
yard of the 
home he is 
renting and 
living with 
his family.)    Then by the grace of God, I came to 

know RevC, and 
by the power of 
God his heart 
was touched and 
he began to help 
us build a 
church. As you 
see, we are con-
structing this big 

church, and it 
takes a lot of mon-
ey. RevC is help-
ing us, but we need 
a lot more people 
to help us. When 
you talk about the 

work of God, 
you will see 
that there are 
less people, but 
when you talk 
about 
“football,” 
there are many 

people who will give their money to games and other 
activities that are not the work of God. I am here to ap-
peal to people who can be touched, who can help us to 
come up with this project, and to continue to preach the 
gospel of the Lord Jesus here in Mozambique. Mozam-
bique is one of the countries that does not believe there 
is a God. So it is our responsibility to preach the gospel 
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